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	16TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                     SEPTEMBER 20, 2015

	EPISTLE
Gal. 2:16-20

2 Cor. 6:1-10
	GOSPEL
Mark 8:34-9:-1

Matt. 25:14-30
	Tone 7

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	Afterfeast of the Elevation of the Cross.  Sunday After the Elevation.  Greatmartyr Eustathius (Eustace) Placidas, his wife, Martyr Theopistes, and their children, Martyrs Agapius and Theopistus, of Rome (ca 118).  Holy Martyr and Confessor Michael and his councilor, Theodore, Wonderworkers of Chernigov (1245).  Rt. Blv. Oleg, Prince of Briansk (ca 1280).  Monk Martyr Hilarion of St. Anne Skete (Mt. Athos – 1804).

	Sunday
	Sept
	20
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Afterfeast of the Elevation of the Cross

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	Saturday
	Sept
	26
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Chapter Meeting

	Sunday
	Sept
	27
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Blini Workshop (ST. MARK YOUNG ADULTS)

	Wednesday
	Sept
	30
	9:00a
	Pirog Workshop

	Saturday
	Oct
	3
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	The Altar Candles are donated by Marilyn Macht in celebration of the birthdays of grandchildren Madelyn and Brodie.  God Grant Them Many Years!

The Sanctuary Candles are donated by Joan Mitchum in celebration of granddaughter Lauren Kings’ birthday.  God Grant Her Many Years!

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Sept 20
Gleason-Lacko

Phinney

Brasoveanu-Tarpy

Bilyeu

Vance

Sept 27
S. Petro

Petro-Jenkins

K. Petro

Phelps

Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Sept 20
S. & D.

Hardy
M.

Lungociu

Mat.

Phelps

N. & C.

Kumar

A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Sept 27
D.

Pierce
P.

Dean
Dn.

Phelps
G. Freimann

& 

K. Phinney


	MEMORY ETERNAL:  Mark Phinney's father, James, passed away on Wednesday, September 9th.  Please keep him and the entire family in your prayers.  May God comfort and strengthen them during this time of grief.

	PLEASE SAVE & BRING IN SMALL PLASTIC CONTAINERS WITH LIDS (for example: cottage cheese, etc.) for the iconographers to use when they return to complete our Iconography project.  Thank you!

	A "WELCOME" IDEA:  If you love what you experience here at St. Mark parish, consider sharing it.  Invite a friend, co-worker or neighbor to come to church with you!  – Fr. Gregory

	PARISH PHOTO DIRECTORIES ARE NOW AVAILABLE!!  PLEASE PICK UP YOUR COPY TODAY ON THE SIDE TABLE OUTSIDE OF THE CHURCH.

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY CLASS will take place TODAY following Liturgy.  Class will be cancelled on Sunday, September 27th and will resume on Sunday, October 4th.

	NEW ADULT STUDY CLASS meets TODAY and will take place regularly following Sunday Liturgy as part of our church education program.  The classes will be conducted by Doug Dillon, under the guidance of Fr. Gregory, and will discuss scripture readings from the daily lectionary. Classes will initially meet in the rector's office.  Hope to see you there!

	ST. GEORGE COPTIC CHURCH FESTIVAL will be held TODAY from 12:00-6:30PM.  St. George Coptic Church is located at 6523 78th Street, Cabin John, MD 20818.  Sample Mediterranean food, stay for games, music, children’s moon bounce & face painting, and take you chance at a raffle!  For more information, see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	STS. PETER & PAUL ORTHODOX CHURCH FESTIVAL will be held this Friday, September 25th from 3:00-10:00PM, Saturday, September 26th from 11AM-10PM, and Sunday, September 27th from 12:00-4:00 PM.  Enjoy delicious Arabic cuisine and sweets, entertainment on Friday and Saturday evenings, a Souk bazaar, purchase a raffle ticket for a chance to win a 2015 Ford Mustang, enjoy the children’s play area, and tour the church.  Sts. Peter & Paul is located at: 10620 River Road, Potomac, MD 20854.  For more information, visit: www.peterpaulpotomac.org or see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	GRAND OPENING OF THE CENTER FOR BYZANTINE MATERIAL ARTS STUDIO, ICON GALLERY & SHOP will be held this Friday, September 25th from 6:00-8:00 PM.  Come for the blessing of their new space followed by a wine reception.  The Center for Byzantine Material Arts is located at: The Monroe Arts Walk, 716 Monroe St. NE #7, Washington DC 20017.  For more information see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board, visit: www.byzarts.com, or call: 301-977-7297.

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet on Sunday, September 27th after Liturgy to discuss the book: “The Time Keeper” by Mitch Albom.  Please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/ for future month’s books.

	UPCOMING ST. MARK BAZAAR WORKSHOPS:

· BLINI (YOUNG ADULTS):  Sunday, September, 27th, following Liturgy.
· PIROG:  Wednesday, September 30th at 9:00 AM.
· SPANAKOPITA:  Saturday, October 10th at 9:00 AM.
All workshops will take place in either the Fellowship Hall or Church Kitchen.  Please save the dates and make time to help!  Workshop dates are posted to the St. Mark website calendar at: http://stmarkoca.org/calendar/ .  To view only Bazaar related events on the calendar, at the calendar’s upper-right, de-select all check boxes and check only the “Bazaar Events & Info” check box.

	ST. NICHOLAS CATHEDRAL BAZAAR will be held on Saturday, September 26th from 11:00AM-7:00PM and Sunday, September 27th from 11:00AM-6:00PM.  Come sample delicious Russian, Slavic, and Georgian homemade foods and sweets, purchase souvenirs and books, stay for kids’ activities, and tour the Cathedral.  St. Nick’s is located at: 3500 Massachusetts Ave. NW, Washington, DC 20007.  For more information, see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	ST. MARK FOCA CHAPTER MEETING will be held on Saturday, September 26th following Vespers.

	SERBFEST DC 2015 will be held on Friday, October 2nd from 5:00-8:00PM and Saturday, October 3rd from 11:00AM-9:00PM at St. Luke Serbian Orthodox Church located at 10660 River Road, Potomac, MD 20854.  Come experience traditional Serbian food & desserts, live music & dancing, crafts & gifts, and a bounce house & children’s games at DC’s 1st Annual Serbian Food & Cultural Festival!  Free Admission & Parking!  For more information, visit: www.svluka.org or email: serbfestdc2015@svluka.org or see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	ST. MATTHEW ORTHODOX CHURCH MULTI-CULTURAL FESTIVAL will be held on Saturday, October 3rd from 11:00AM-8:00PM and Sunday, October 4th from 11:30AM-6:30PM.  Sample delicious ethnic food from around the world, entertainment featuring the music and dancers of many countries, church tours, unique vendors, silent auction, raffles and door prizes, beer and wine garden, and a children's area and festival market.  St. Matthew's is located at: 7271 Eden Brook Drive, Columbia, MD 21046.  For more information, visit www.stmatthewfestival.org or see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	ST. LUKE’S ORTHODOX CHURCH FALL PICNIC & LAMB ROAST will take place on Saturday, October 3rd from 12:00-4:00PM at St. Luke Orthodox Church located at: 6801 Georgetown Pike, McLean VA 22101.  The picnic will feature pit-roasted lambs, BBQ chicken, all the trimmings and desserts, as well as live music (Tamburitzan band) and children's activities (Moon Bounce and Face Painting).  The entrance fee is $20 per adult and covers all the food you can eat as well as non-alcoholic drinks.  There will be an alcohol cash bar as well.  Children under 16 years of age are free.  For more information, visit: www.stlukemclean.org or see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	ST. MARK FALL CLEAN-UP DAY SATURDAY, OCTOBER 10TH:  Mark your calendars and save the date on Saturday, October 10th to help clean up the church interior and church grounds.  Start time is at 8:30 AM.  Lunch will be provided.  Your help is greatly appreciated!

	FOURTH ANNUAL ST. MARK FOCA OKTOBERFEST will take place on Saturday, October 17th at 6:30 PM.  Enjoy German cuisine, stay for family fun, raffles, door prizes, and other entertainment!  To purchase tickets, see Barbara or George Freimann.  Advance Tickets: Adults: $10; Kids under 10: $5.  Tickets At the Door:  $15.

	ST. ANDREW’S ORTHODOX CHURCH 75TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION will take place on Saturday, October 24th.  See below for the celebration schedule, as events are taking place at multiple locations.  Banquet tickets cost $75 per person and must be purchased in advance.  Also, the National Aquarium will provide a $5 discount for banquet parking.  If you’re interested in attending any of the activities, see St. Mark Administrator, David Rodak for RSVP/tickets by October 4th.

ST. ANDREW’S 75TH CELBRATION SCHEDULE:

· 9:30 AM:  Hierarchical Divine Liturgy at St. Andrew Orthodox Church (2028 E. Lombard St., Baltimore, MD 21231) celebrated by His Beatitude Met. Tikhon, His Eminence Archbishop Michael, and clergy.

· 11:00 AM:  Reception and light complimentary lunch in the St. Andrew Fellowship Hall.

· 5:00 PM: Great Vespers at St. Andrew celebrated by His Beatitude Met. Tikhon, His Eminence Archbishop Michael, and clergy.

· 7:00-11:00 PM:  Banquet Dinner at The National Aquarium (501 E. Pratt St., Baltimore, MD 21202).

· 7:00-8:15 PM:  Aquarium self tour with hors d'oeuvres and drinks.

· 8:30-10:00 PM:  Dinner Banquet.

· 10:00-11:00 PM:  Fellowship.

	ANNUAL SHADY GROVE PREGNANCY CENTER BENEFIT LUNCHEON & SILENT AUCTION will be held on Sunday, October 25th starting at 12 noon at the Rockville Hilton located at 17500 Rockville Pike, North Bethesda, MD.   This year's theme is: "Let There Be Life". The keynote speaker will be Helen Alvare, JD, considered one of the most knowledgeable advocates for life & marriage.  The silent auction bidding opens at noon. Come bid on exciting vacations, crafts made by local artisans, and delicious dining opportunities.  If interested, please respond to Fr. Gregory ASAP.

	ST. MARK ANNUAL BAZAAR will be held on Friday through Sunday, November 6th - 8th.  Save the dates!  

· Friday, Nov 6:  11:00 AM - 6:00 PM

· Saturday, Nov 7:  11:00 AM - 6:00 PM
· Sunday, Nov 8:  12:00 PM - 4:00 PM

	2015 BAZAAR LUCKY-DRAW (FORMERLY MINI-RAFFLE):  Please begin asking your favorite grocery stores, boutiques, theaters or restaurants for donations to our annual bazaar.  We will also accept any personal gifts or cash, which will be used to purchase gift cards.  Also, if you have a talent like knitting, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, we would appreciate it immensely.   Remember to note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Thank you in advance for all your help and support!   – Love, Lucky-Draw co-chairs Paula Zabela and Vicky Jacobsen

	BAZAAR WORKER SIGN-UP:  The sign-up sheets for working at our food festival and bazaar are now posted on the bulletin board in the social hall closest to the kitchen.  PLEASE sign up for as many shifts as you can.  We really need to have all lines on the forms filled in to have the bazaar run smoothly.  Thank you!

	CALLING ALL BAKERS!  Poppyseed, apricot, and raspberry pastry fillings are now available for use in baking for the bazaar.  The fillings are in large tubs, which are on a table in the social hall closest to the kitchen.  There are a very limited number of containers available for transporting the bulk fillings, so please plan ahead and bring your own.  There will also be sign-up sheets on the table, so please let us know what kind of filling(s) you're taking and what you're making.  Again, these fillings are only to be used for baking for the bazaar - bakery or dessert table.  Contact Martha Baxtresser, Ginny Albert, Nancy Stanton, or Tina Burpee for more information.  Thank you!

	BAZAAR INGREDIENT SPONSORSHIP:  Each year we ask parishioners to prayerfully think about donating money towards some of the bazaar ingredients so we may realize a larger profit for St. Mark.  Any amount is greatly appreciated - it does not have to match a particular ingredient.  Please give your cash or check to Tina Burpee, Coy Williamson, or Gene Jacobsen and mark it "Bazaar Sponsorship."  The amount will show up on your yearly giving statement and is considered tax deductible.

	KITCHEN APPLIANCES CLEANED:  Our church kitchen appliances (stoves, ovens, hood, and convection oven) were professionally cleaned this week.  This is an expensive undertaking, so please make every effort when using these appliances to clean up any spills that you cause.  The burners can be removed and washed and there are shelves under the burners that can be pulled out and cleaned if a spill occurs.  The MD Department of Health annually inspects our kitchen so let's make sure we pass with glowing colors! 

	THANK YOU to everyone who stayed to pinch piroghis last Sunday.  A special thanks to those who helped beforehand, in the kitchen during the workshop, and who stayed to help clean up:  Coy Wiliamson, Nancy Stanton, Daniela Milhailov, John & Nina Bilyeu, Matushka Sasha, Helen Kerch, Martha Baxstresser, Michael Chow, Marie and Tom Jenkins, Kathy Petro, Ginny Albert, Michael Lungociu, Darlene Marti, and Tina Burpee.  2,880 piroghi were made during the workshop.

	OUTREACH OPPORTUNITY:  The University of Virginia branch of the Orthodox Christian Fellowship is in need of funds to hold their regional Fall retreat for college students in Virginia and the DC area.  This event will take place on Saturday, September 26th in Charlottesville, VA with Metropolitan Jonah as the guest speaker.  They estimate that the retreat will cost between $700-$1000, covering the blessing of the Metropolitan speaking as well as his accommodations, and also food and space rentals.  At this time, they have $200.  If you are able to help, donations can be made through their GoFundMe page at: http://www.gofundme.com/n22zwvcw .  If you have any questions, feel free to contact UVA OCF Co-Presidents, Heidi Collins at: hcc7cc@virginia.edu , or Renee Saur at: res5me@virginia.edu .  Thank you for your generosity!

	WANT TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE?  Consider joining the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center’s Sonogram Program.  Shady Grove Pregnancy Center is seeking a licensed RDMS ultrasonographer with OB experience to volunteer at their clinic for 3 hours/month.  Clinic hours are Wednesday evenings.  Interest piqued?  Contact Jackie Stippich, Director at: 301-963-6223.

	HANDMAIDENS are no longer scheduled ahead of time and are now being selected on Sundays.  Any girls who would like to serve, please contact Mat. Sasha, Marcella Hydock, or Sonya LeFors.  Thank you!

	DONATION BOXES:  Just a friendly reminder that there are three donation boxes outside the church; one for Stepping Stones, one for Shady Grove Pregnancy Center, and one for our St. Mark food pantry.  Stepping Stones will take any gently used items (similar to items for our annual rummage sale), Shady Grove Pregnancy Center is in need of diapers and formula for infants/newborns, and our food pantry is always in need of non-perishables.  Please consider donating to one of these causes and show our community that St. Mark cares!

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean;  Zachary Firestone;  Julie Flick; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Alice Krenitsky;  Neal, Cristin, & Baby Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Alexandra and John Sedor;  Katie Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski;  Cathy Tatusko;  Andrea Ticich;  and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friend Nelson;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen, and aunt, Catherine Stauder;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), Konstantine, John & Ekaterine, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;   Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s cousins, Frances and Bill, who are afflicted with cancer, and friends Nancy Metta, Joan Schwartz, and Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  James, Mark Phinney’s father;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s brother-in-law Arthur, and friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey;  and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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KIDS’ COLORING CORNER








